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We acknowledge and respect the traditional custodians whose ancestral lands we are meeting upon. We acknowledge the deep feelings of attachment and 
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 At the end of 2019 the Australian Primary Principals Association conducted a 
survey of principals in regard to children and anxiety, the results were released 
last week in a report called ‘The impact of childhood anxiety on primary 
schooling’. Research has shown that anxiety affects working memory which 
then means that learning is impacted. This is an issue that requires a collective 
response – parents and staff. 
 

 

 

Anxiety during childhood 
Anxiety is a normal part of childhood. In most cases, anxiety in children is short-
lived and goes away after a while. Some examples of normal worries might be: 

 being shy or being worrying about being laughed at 
 being upset before and/or after being left at childcare or school 
 worrying about schoolwork, sport or their health 

But many children experience anxiety more intensely and more often than other 
children, stopping them from getting the most out of life. 
 
 

 Signs of anxiety in children (more information on following page) 
If a child is often anxious, they might: 

 try to avoid the situation or issue they’re worried about 
 get headaches and stomach aches often, especially when away from 

home 
 have trouble sleeping or have vivid nightmares 
 worry often 
 need a lot of reassurance 
 want things to be perfect and get upset if they’re not 

 
 

 Supporting children with anxiety 
You can support your child by: 

 acknowledging your child’s fears – don’t dismiss or ignore them 
 gently encouraging your child to do things they’re anxious about 
 waiting until your child actually gets anxious before you step in to help 
 praising your child for doing something they’re anxious about 
 avoiding labelling your child as ‘shy’ or ‘anxious’ 

 

 
 

 

 You can also get professional support from: 
 your child’s wellbeing teacher  
 your child’s GP or paediatrician 
 Anxiety Recover Centre Victoria 
 Reconnexion 
 Raising Children Network 
 Headspace 

Information from https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/anxiety-in-children 

www.adaa.org/living-with-anxiety/children  

 

School Card application All School Card application forms are now available 

online at www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard  If you do not have access to the 

internet please contact Bev at the front office for assistance.  
Reminders please organise payment of materials and services fees.  

 

        Term 1, Week 6, 4 March 2020 

 6
th March 

 High School Sports 
Day 6/7 class. 

 Play Group 9.30-
11.00. 

9th March 

 Adelaide Cup public 
holiday. 

17th March 

 Governing council 
meeting 7.30pm. 

20th March 

 Play Group 9.30-
11.00. 

23rd March 

 SAPOL visit. 

 NAPLAN online 
practice. 

26th March 

 appointments  
     CAYHS ring  
     1300 733 606. 
31st March 

 RE seminars, whole 
school. 

 

https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/anxiety
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/headaches
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/abdominal-pain
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/sleep-tips-for-children
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/excessive-worry
http://www.arcvic.org.au/
http://www.reconnexion.org.au/
http://raisingchildren.net.au/
http://headspace.org.au/
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/anxiety-in-children
http://www.adaa.org/living-with-anxiety/children
https://departmentforeducation.cmail20.com/t/i-l-xmktkk-jjthjiojk-k/
https://www.myhearingcentre.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/World-Hearing-Day-2020-526x600.png


 

 

 
  
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

Fundraising news 
The year has started off in full swing and we have already had one very successful fundraiser. 
The Catford Clearing Sale in Feb, having cooked Steak Sandwiches and Snags along with selling cakes and 
Biscuits with drinks. 
It was a massive day starting at 7.30am. Initially we planned to cater for approx. 300 people, however the day 
brought out many with approx. 600 people in attendance. This resulted in the need to restock 3 times (first 
being by 11am) with extra bread, snags, steak and onions. All food was sold by the end of the day which was 
a great result. 
The response we had from families donating baked goods was phenomenal. All goods were sold by the end 
of the day which is testimony to the amazing cooks we have in our school. 
Our success wouldn’t have been possible without the workers on the day either.  It was a hard slog, with not 
much down time from start to finish (6pm). Everyone worked tirelessly.  Thanks to Mark Crawford, David 
Hodgson, Tom Flavel, Ben Crawford, Mark Hollitt, Bec Longmire, Beck Crawford, Bec Cunningham and 
Karen Ide for all their work.  We worked well as a team! 
Whilst we are still working out the final figures, it is likely we have raised approx. $2,000 on this one 
fundraiser which is fantastic. 
Thank you to everyone that helped and donated in whatever capacity they could – it has made it a huge 
success. 
Nat Hodgson 
Fundraising Committee 

  
 



 

 

   
  
 

Hearing Awareness Week  
To acknowledge Hearing Awareness Week we had Ben McNicholl visit to teach 

us about our ears and how they work. The students were able to look at a 

model of an ear showing the outer, middle and inner ear, listen through hearing 

aids to see what it’s like to have a hearing loss, measure different sounds and 

play some Auslan games.   

In Auslan we were told about how the ear works and hears. We learned about how sound 

projects into the ear. We were allowed to try out hearing aids.  

- Eliza & Patrick 

Today Ben came to Gladstone Primary School. I liked it when he talked about his son being 

in the Deaf Olympics because I never knew it was a thing.  

- Nate 

I learned how deep your ear can go.  

-Isla 

I learned that our eardrums help us to hear. Invisible sound waves go into our ears.  

- Fred 

I enjoyed learning about our ears. I learned the sign for turtle.  

- Jay-Cee 



 

 

 

 

 

 

SOUTHERN FLINDERS NETBALL CLUB: 
 

We invite all interested coaches for 2020 season to contact  
Bern on 0439864330 or pabj.schmidt@activ8.net.au  to  
obtain an application form.  Mentoring and coaching information  
will be available prior and throughout  the season. 
For any other queries contact Kelly Zwar President on 0412189883 

  
SENIOR TRIALS: 
Thursday March 5th @ 6:30pm at Laura 

Players must attend a minimum of 1 trial 

ALL new and returning players welcome. 

JUNIOR TRIALS: 

These will commence on March 12th 2020 

Subbies and minis 4:30p.m. 

I and J grade 4:30 p.m. 

High school age  5:30 p.m. 

Venue is to be confirmed. 

We are still seeking coaches for Junior and Senior grades please contact  

Kelly on 0412 189 883 or Bern on 0439 864 330 for an application form  

and more information.  Mentoring and coaching information is provided. 

                                                      The schools supply of 
newspapers is running 
low. If you have 
newspapers you’d like 
to recycle we’d love to 
have them. 

FREE 
Celtic Rock Band  

CONCERT by  

THE BORDERERS   
at JAMESTOWN 

MEMORIAL PARK SUNDAY 
29 MARCH 2020 1 – 3 pm to 
support Drought Appeal Sturt 
Patrol via Frontier Services.  
All families invited to enjoy 
this great entertainment. 

***** 

 

mailto:pabj.schmidt@activ8.net.au

